



# **Important Information about Construction Activities in Your Neighborhood**

September 11, 2015

Dear Neighbor,

We are writing to provide an update about construction activities in your neighborhood as part of Southern California Edison's (SCE) Tehachapi Renewable Transmission 500 kilovolt (kV) Underground Project. In addition to the ongoing construction work already in progress, SCE contractors will begin the next phase of work, which includes installation of the 500 kV underground cable. Please read below for additional information about this work.

## Construction Activities in Your Area

Cable reels are currently being held at an SCE facility in the vicinity of the project. The cable reels will be delivered to various locations of TRTP 500 kV Underground Project construction site in the City of Chino Hills. Cable reels will vary in size with the largest measuring approximately 15 feet by 11 feet in height.

### Work Timeline\*

- Beginning in mid-September and continuing through December 2016
- Construction hours:
  - Chino Hills locations: 7 a.m. 7 p.m., Mon. Fri.; 8 a.m. 6 p.m., Sat.
  - Chino locations: 7 a.m. 8 p.m., Mon. Sat.

\* Schedule is subject to change due to unforeseen issues or bad weather.

### What to Expect\*

- During the delivery of the cable reels, there will be a presence of additional large project trucks and equipment such as "low boys". These are semi-trailers with a low deck that are typically used to haul heavy equipment such as the cable reels. A large crane will be used to offload the cable reel onto reel caddys on the right-of-way.
- SCE will use a combination of traffic control signs and crew members to ensure vehicle and pedestrian safety.
- While we transport the cable reels to the construction site, residents may experience temporary lane closures as well as temporary parking restrictions to allow us to safely transport the cable reels.
- Cable splicing (the process of joining two cable ends) will take place underground. This should have no impact to residents.
  - \*This work is being done under approval and in coordination with local jurisdictions.

We appreciate your patience during these construction activities. We are committed to minimizing any inconvenience to the extent possible, while ensuring the safety of the public and project personnel during this work.

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact us at:

Project hotline: (877) 795-8787
E-mail: trtp@sce.com
Project web site: www.sce.com/trtp

### **Cable reels**



